Additional Government Support for the
Homeless

I have received the letter below from the Secretary of State for Levelling
Up, Housing and Communities.

The Government recognises the additional pressures people are facing with the
cost of living and appreciates that some vulnerable households may find
themselves at greater risk of homelessness, requiring additional support.

It has announced an additional £50 million that will be made available to
local authorities in England in 2022/23 through a top-up to the Homelessness
Prevention Grant. The additional funding will support local authorities to
help prevent vulnerable households from becoming homeless. The extra £50
million will build on the £316 million in funding already available to local
authorities through the Homelessness Prevention Grant for 2022/23, bringing
total spend through that grant to £366 million.

This winter, Wokingham Council will be receiving an additional £74, 884 and
West Berkshire Council will receive an additional £42,344 which will top up
the Homelessness Prevention Grant already in place.

Dear Colleague

Support for homelessness pressures over winter

The Government understands the pressures people are facing with the cost of
living and has taken decisive action to support households. This includes the
Energy Price Guarantee, to support households with their energy bills over
the winter, and a further £37 billion of support for the cost of living this
year. At Autumn Statement the Chancellor also unveiled £26 billion of support
to protect the most vulnerable households in 2023/24.

We recognise that some vulnerable households may find themselves at risk of
homelessness and may need additional support. We want to make sure councils
are able to respond effectively to support households and prevent
homelessness.

Homelessness Prevention Grant — Winter 2022 financial support

We are therefore announcing an additional £50 million that will be made
available to local authorities in England in 2022/23 through a top-up to the
Homelessness Prevention Grant. The additional funding will support local
authorities to help prevent vulnerable households from becoming homeless.
Local authorities will target this funding to those who need it most to
manage local homelessness pressures.

The details of individual local authority allocations are attached at Annex
A.

This additional £50 million investment builds on the £316 million in funding
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already available to local authorities through the Homelessness Prevention
Grant for 2022/23, bringing total spend through that grant to £366 million.
This is part of £2 billion of Government funding to tackle homelessness and
rough sleeping over the next three years.

We remain committed to the manifesto commitments and this additional funding
demonstrates our commitment to protect the most vulnerable in our society.

With every good wish,

Michael Gove MP
Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities
Minister for Intergovernmental Relations



